PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 14, 2022 6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Grace Nucero-Alger

Councilman Shawn Cushman

Councilman Garry James

ABSENT: Councilman Daniel Meyer

Councilman Frank Williams

Superintendent of Highway Rodney Oakley

Supervisor Alger brought the meeting to order at 6:30pm. She led in the Pledge to the Flag.

Mrs. Alger asked for a moment of silence for Rena Doing, Rosemary Larson, and Guy Beckwith, prominent Plymouth citizens who had passed away and will be sorely missed.

Mrs. Alger stated that she wanted to wait until the next meeting to approve minutes of previous meetings so the rest of the Board members would be present.

DOG CONTROL OFFICER'S REPORT: Mr. Brian Franklin reported the following:

- 1/13/22 Welfare Travis Rd., Rt. 16 dog taken to SPCA
- 1/17/22 Stray dog Rt. 23, no dog found
- 2/03/22 Dog bite Old Rt. 23
- 2/10/22 Dog bite Rt. 23

- 2/11/22 Welfare check Cumber Hill Road
- 2/13/22 Follow up welfare check Cumber Hill Rd.
- Mr. Franklin said he would like to get a printer with the Board's permission. Mr. Cushman asked him what he needed it for. Mr. Franklin said he could use it for printing reports and other records.

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER'S REPORT: Mr. Steve Fox reported the following:

- Spoke with Mr. Hutchings about what was expected of someone trying to obtain a junk yard license.
- Inspected a septic system for Jay Lyon on Liddle Lane.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Mr. Rodney Oakley submitted a written report to Mrs. Alger. She read the following:

- The crew has been plowing
- Fixing chains
- Sweeping and cleaning the garage
- Repairing the trucks
- Worked on the sand pile to remove hard chunks
- Unload new sluice pipes

LETTERS AND COMMUNICATIONS: Mrs. Alger announced that she had received a letter about a Perma Membership Conference. She will look into it.

She reported that she had received a check for \$336.00 from Judge Fox for January's fines and fees.

She also received a report from the New York State Ag and Markets
Department stating that the Chenango County SPCA had been
inspected and was determined to be unsatisfactory. Mr. Franklin will
look into this.

Mrs. Alger said that several County employees were out with COVID. She understood that 42% of Plymouth residents had been vaccinated. She reported that the County would be losing two Directors soon to retirement. The County Attorney will also be retiring. She announced that the Air Port Show is scheduled for June 11, 2022. She told everyone that she had received a letter from The City of Norwich Youth Bureau billing the Town for \$1,500.00 per year. They also said they are considering raising that amount by \$800.00 next year. She was concerned about that and said it would have to be looked at at budget time. Mrs. Virginia Brown said that it would be well worth it to give the children from the Town of Plymouth something constructive to do to stay off the streets.

BOARD CONCERNS: Mrs. Brown asked Mrs. Alger to get a motion to accept Mr. Kreiner's resignation for the record. Mrs. Alger said that was not necessary according to the Board of Elections.

PUBLIC CONCERNS: Mr. Tom Prisco asked Mr. Fox if the property at 526 County Rt. 21 had a building permit. Mr. Fox said they did.

Mrs. Alger announced that the next meeting would be on March 14, 2022 at 6:30pm. The meetings are now open to anyone. Masks are optional.

The bills were reviewed and signed. Mr. James made a motion to pay the bills. Mr. Cushman seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was passed with three yeses and no nos. Mr. Meyer and Mr. Williams were absent.

Mr. James made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Cushman seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was passed with three yeses and no nos. Mr. Meyer and Mr. Williams were absent. The meeting was adjourned at 7:12pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown

Virginia E. Brown

Plymouth Town Clerk

February 21, 2022